
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

24 July 2024 

Dear Mr. Li, 

I am pleased to refer to the first-ever United Nations General Assembly Sustainability 

Week and transmit my suggestions, derived from discussions held during the High-level meeting 

on sustainable transport for the implementation plan for the UN Decade of Sustainable Transport 

(2026 — 2035), pursuant to paragraph 14 of General Assembly resolution 78/148. 

I also take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude for your support to and active 

participation in the Week’s activities. 

I look forward to our continued collaboration during the remainder of the seventy-eighth 

session of the United Nations General Assembly and in particular, the implementation plan for the 

UN Decade of Sustainable Transport. 

For further information, your team may contact Mr. Jun Jiang, Adviser on Sustainable 

Development and Financing for Development at my Office at jun.jiang](@un.org. 

Sincerely, 

aka 
Dennis Francis 

Mr. Junhua Li 

Under Secretary-General, DESA 

New York 

Copy: 
Ms. Thilmeesa Hussain 
Director, Regional Commissions New York Office 

New York


